
 

CENTRAL STOCKPORT AREA COMMITTEE 
 

Meeting: 23 June 2022 
At: 6.00 pm 

 
PRESENT 
 
Councillors Sheila Bailey, Laura Clingan, Dickie Davies, Sue Glithero, Louise Heywood, 
Amanda Peers, Andy Sorton, Charlie Stewart, Kerry Waters, Wendy Wild, Elise Wilson 
and Matt Wynne. 
 
1.  ELECTION OF CHAIR  
 
RESOLVED – That Councillor Laura Clingan be elected Chair of the Area Committee for 
the period until the next Annual Council Meeting. 
 

Councillor Laura Clingan in the chair 
 

2.  APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIR  
 
RESOLVED – That Councillor Matt Wynne be appointed Vice-Chair of the Area 
Committee for the period until the next Annual Council Meeting. 
 
3.  MINUTES  
 
The Minutes (copies of which had been circulated) of the meeting held on 7 April 2022 
were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
4.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
Councillors and officers were invited to declare any interests they had in any of the items 
on the agenda for the meeting. 
 
No declarations of interest were made.  
 
5.  URGENT DECISIONS  
 
No urgent decisions were reported. 
 
6.  COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT  
 
(i) Chair's announcements  
 
The Chair welcomed Councillors Glithero and Heywood to the Area Committee following 
their election in May 2022. 
 
(ii) Public question time  
 
Members of the public were invited to put questions to the Chair on any matters in the 
powers or duties of the Area Committee, subject to the exclusions set out within the Code 
of Practice. 
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No public questions were submitted. 
 
(iii) Neighbourhood policing  
 
Inspector Ian Ashenden (Greater Manchester Police) attended the meeting to answer 
questions from Councillors and members of the public in relation to Neighbourhood 
Policing issues within the area represented by the Central Stockport Area Committee. 
 
The following comments were made/ issues raised:- 
 

 Neighbourhood policing had been the subject of a force-wide review and a public 
consultation, and it was anticipated that the results of this would be available within the 
new few months and that this would be shared with councillors. 

 Work had been taken place to improve response times within Stockport which had 
seen a significant improvement through the more efficient management of resources. 

 Section 60 powers had been used to increase the number of stop and searches in 
response to incidents of knife crime in the borough. 

 Detection rates for burglary had increased. 

 Youth disorder and anti-social behaviour in the town centre remained a priority for the 
service including the use of plain clothed officers to assist with identifying those 
involved. 

 Work had taken place to tackle issues of illegal money lending around Brinnington and 
Lancashire Hill. 

 Planning for the summer was well underway including a partnership response to 
ensure there were diversionary activities in place. 

 There had been a number of new appointments within the area to ensure that the 
service remained appropriately staffed and these would be introduced to councillors in 
the coming weeks and months. 

 The number of reported incidents relating to the misuse of off-road bikes was 
significantly down on the same period last year. 

 Members expressed their thanks to Stagecoach Manchester and their drivers for 
maintaining continuity of service to communities in the centre of Stockport despite 
difficult issues of vandalism and criminal damage.  In response, it was stated there had 
been a number of arrests of people from Manchester City Centre and the south of 
Stockport in relation to these incidents. 

 Work had taken place with British Transport Police at Stockport Station to detect knives 
and drugs. 

 It was requested that crime statistic data be circulated to the Edgeley and Cheadle 
Heath ward councillors. 

 Concern was expressed that the neighbourhood policing review was having an impact 
on the recruitment of PCSOs. 

 
RESOLVED – That Inspector Ashenden be thanked for his attendance. 
 
(iv) Petitions  
 
One petition was submitted signed by 12 signatories relating to the method of grass 
mowing at Falmouth Crescent flats with a specific request that in future grass cuttings be 
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collected to prevent them from being brought into residents’ properties and exacerbating 
health problems. 
 
RESOLVED – That the petition be referred to the Director of Place Management for 
investigation. 
 
(v) Open Forum - Community Payback Programme  
 
Adam Forbes (Central Neighbourhood Manager, Stockport Council) attended the meeting 
to provide an update on the Community Payback programme. 
 
The following comments were made/ issues raised:- 
 

 The community payback programme had ceased operation during the covid-19 
pandemic and had recently restarted in a limited manner. 

 Work had been identified at Stockport Cemetery and Stockport Lads’ Club, however 
due to the risk assessments in place there were significant limitations on other 
opportunities.  It was noted that welfare facilities, in particular, needed to be provided 
within a five-minute walk of the site. 

 The Community Payback service was able to undertake litter picking activities and 
paint using water-based paints. 

 It was suggested that Community Payback could be used to undertake works in Cale 
Green Park usually undertaken by Council staff who could then be used elsewhere. 

 The Ministry of Justice had placed orders for vehicles with welfare units attached to 
them that would enable more flexibility in the future. 

 Members undertook to liaise with officers to develop a list of sites that may be suitable 
for work to be undertaken by the Community Payback service. 

 It was requested that officers continue to update councillors on the position with regard 
to the Community Payback service and when it would be possible to start receiving 
requests for work with less rigorous pre-requisites. 

 
RESOLVED – That Adam Forbes be thanked for his attendance.  
 
(vi) Open forum - Stockport Climate Action Now (CAN) Fund Update  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director for Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) regarding the progress of the Stockport Climate Action Now 
(CAN) Fund since it launched in November 2021 and providing an overview of how the 
funding scheme worked, examples of projects already funded by the scheme, eligibility for 
funding, details of how the fund had been allocated and where, and how Members could 
help promote the take-up of the CAN Fund. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
7.  DETERMINATION OF WARD FLEXIBILITY FUNDING APPLICATIONS  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service and Monitoring Officer ( Legal and 
Democratic Governance) reported that, as in previous years, it was necessary for the Area 
Committee to consider its current practice for determining applications for Ward Flexibility 
Funding at the start of the Municipal Year. 



Central Stockport Area Committee - 23 June 2022 

 
RESOLVED – That approval be given to delegate the determination of applications for 
Ward Flexibility Funding for the Municipal Year 2022/23 to the Strategic Head of Service 
(Legal & Democratic Governance and Monitoring Officer), in consultation with Ward 
Councillors. 
 
8.  DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS  
 
A development application was submitted. 
 
(NOTE: Full details of the decisions including conditions and reasons for granting or 
refusing planning permission and imposing conditions are given in the schedule of plans. 
The  Deputy Chief Executive is authorised to determine conditions and reasons and they 
are not therefore referred to in committee minutes unless the committee makes a specific 
decision on a condition or reason. In order to reduce printing costs and preserve natural 
resources, the schedule of plans is not reproduced within these minutes. A copy of the 
schedule of plans is available on the council’s website at 
www.stockport.gov.uk/planningdecisions. Copies of the schedule of plans, or any part 
thereof, may be obtained from the Corporate and Support Directorate upon payment of the 
Council’s reasonable charges). 
 
(i) DC083710 Sherlock House, Old Road, Heaton Norris  
 
With the consent of the Area Committee, this item was withdrawn. 
 
9.  PLANNING APPEAL, ENFORCEMENT APPEALS AND ENFORCEMENT NOTICES  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report (copies of which had been circulated) listing any 
outstanding or recently determined planning appeals and enforcements within the area 
represented by the Central Stockport Area Committee. 
 
The work undertaken by TLC to remove the overgrown vegetation from the 287 Wellington 
Road South was welcomed. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
10.  CURZON GREEN, OFFERTON  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing a proposal for ‘No Waiting at Any Time’ restrictions on 
parts of Curzon Green in Offerton. 
 
RESOLVED - That approval be given to the legal advertising of the following Traffic 
Regulation Orders, and subject to the receipt of no objections within 21 days from the 
advertisement date, the subsequent making of the orders, at a total cost of £800 from the 
Area Committee’s Delegated Budget (Manor ward allocation):- 
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No Waiting at Any Time: 
 
Curzon Green 
 
From the intersection of the North Western and South Western kerb lines of the green 
space and on that side for a distance of 10 metres in a North Easterly direction. 
  
From the said intersection and on that side for a distance of 10 metres in South Easterly 
direction. 
 
From the intersection of the North Eastern and South Eastern kerb lines of the 
green space and on that side for a distance of 10 metres in a North Westerly 
direction. 
 
From the said intersection and on that side for a distance of 25 metres in a South Westerly 
direction then 10 metres in a North Westerly direction (to tie in with the above). 
 
11.  FERNLEY ROAD ROAD AND ALDERSGATE ROAD, HEAVILEY  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing a proposal for the placement of 20mph carriageway 
markings on Fernley Road and Aldersgate Road in Heaviley. 
 
RESOLVED - That approval be given to the placement of carriageway markings on 
Fernley Road and Aldersgate Road in Heaviley at a cost of £400 from the Area 
Committee’s Delegated Budget (Manor ward allocation). 
 
12.  RESIDENTS PARKING SCHEME - GORDON STREET, STOCKPORT  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing a proposal for the release of £4,000 from the 
Brinnington and Central Ward delegated budget to carry out the necessary residents' 
consultation, investigations and on-site parking surveys for the purposes of introducing an 
appropriate residents permit parking scheme for households on Gordon Street, Stockport. 
 
RESOLVED - That approval be given to the release of funds to the amount of £4,000 from 
the Area Committee’s Delegated Budget (Brinnington and Central Ward allocation) to 
enable Network Management to carry out a residents’ consultation and investigations in 
line with Stockport’s Residential Parking Scheme Policy for the purposes of introducing an 
appropriate residents permit parking scheme for households on Gordon Street, Stockport. 
 
13.  WARTH MEADOW FOOTBALL PITCH  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing a proposal for funding towards the cost of enclosing 
the football pitches at Warth Meadow with 2.0 metre high weld mesh fencing. 
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RESOLVED – That approval be given to the enclosure of the football pitches at Warth 
Meadow with a 2 metre high weld mesh fence at a cost of £4,000 from the Area 
Committee’s Delegated Budget (Brinnington & Central ward allocation) subject to 
compliance with planning permission, legal approvals and successful funding application 
to the Football Foundation. 
 
14.  ROAD SAFETY AROUND SCHOOLS - ST THOMAS' C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing the findings of a consultation exercise for the Road 
Safety around Schools scheme around St Thomas’ C of E Primary School and to seek 
approval for the introduction of Traffic Regulation Orders (TROs) and associated signage 
and widening of the existing speed hump. 
 
RESOLVED - That approval be given to the legal advertising of the traffic regulation orders 
detailed in Appendix A to the report and the associated widening of an existing speed 
hump, and subject to the receipt of no objections within 21 days of the advertisement date, 
the subsequent making of the orders to be funded from the Road Safety around Schools 
programme budget allocation. 
 
15.  APPLICATION FOR THE USE OF WOODBANK MEMORIAL PARK - SCHOOLS 
CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing an application submitted by Stockport Harriers & AC 
to hold their annual Schools Cross Country League on six Saturday mornings (24 
September 2022, 15 October 2022, 5 November 2022, 26 November 2022, 21 January 
2023 and 18 February 2023), taking place between 10.30am – 12pm, with access from 
8am. 
 
RESOLVED – That the application be granted subject to all appropriate paperwork and 
licences being submitted to the Council at least one week prior to the event taking place 
and this being confirmed to the ward councillors. 
 
16.  THE PROVISION OF BULBS TO FRIENDS' GROUPS AND OTHER PARTIES  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) providing an update on bulb provision to local community 
groups and for local initiatives. 
 
It was stated that while members agreed in principle with the proposal to provide an 
element of funding from the Delegated Budget to bulb planting schemes, it would be 
necessary to see the detail of such schemes before funding was committed. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
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17.  STALLED SITES UPDATE - EDGELEY AND CHEADLE HEATH  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Development and Regeneration 
(copies of which had been circulated) providing an update on stalled development sites in 
the Edgeley and Cheadle Heath Area. 
 
It was commented that in the light of the significant progress that had been made with 
regard to the development of the sites listed in the report, it was no longer necessary for 
the item to remain as a standing item on the agenda for future meetings of the Area 
Committee. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
18.  AREA COMMITTEE WARD HIGHWAY SPOKESPERSONS  
 
The Area Committee was invited to nominate Ward Spokespersons with whom the 
Director of Place Management could consult on highway maintenance and traffic 
management matters. 
 
RESOLVED - That the following Councillors be appointed as Ward Spokespersons for 
highways and traffic issues:- 
 
Brinnington and Central Ward – Councillor Andy Sorton 
Davenport and Cale Green Ward – Councillor Wendy Wild 
Edgeley and Cheadle Heath Ward – Councillor Matt Wynne 
Manor Ward – Councillor Charlie Stewart 
 
19.  APPOINTMENTS TO OUTSIDE BODIES  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report (copies of which had been circulated) requesting the 
Area Committee to appoint representatives of the Council to local Outside Bodies. 
 
RESOLVED –That the following representatives of the Council be appointed to outside 
bodies for 2022/2023:- 
 
Cheadle Heath Community Association 
 
Councillors Sheila Bailey, Louise Heywood and Matt Wynne 
 
Woodbank Community Association 
 
Councillors Laura Clingan, Sue Glithero and Charlie Stewart. 
 
20.  PROGRESS ON AREA COMMITTEE DECISIONS  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal and Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report (copies of which had been circulated) providing an 
update on progress since the last meeting on decisions taken by the Area Committee. The 
report also set out the latest position on the ward flexibility funding and delegated budgets. 
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RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
21.  PARK USE APPLICATION – CALE GREEN PARK, FRIENDS OF CALE GREEN 
PARK, SUMMER IN THE PARK, 26/6/2022  
 
A representative of the Strategic Head of Service (Legal & Democratic Governance and 
Monitoring Officer) submitted a report of the Director of Place Management (copies of 
which had been circulated) detailing an application submitted by the Friends of Cale Green 
Park for a ‘Summer in the Park’ event on Sunday, 26 June 2022, from 12.30pm to 4.00pm. 
 
RESOLVED – That the application be granted. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.00 pm 
 


